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   5CBA Meeting Minutes – June 2018 

 

Call to order 

A meeting of the 5CBA was held at The Lodge at Bennett Bunn Plantation on Tuesday June 19, 2018. Club Co-
President Gov Wallace called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
 
 

Approval of Minutes 
The April 2018 minutes, as posted on web site, were approved by general consensus. 
The May 2018 minutes, as posted on web site, were approved by general consensus. 
 

Reports 
Treasurer's Report – David Holland presented the Treasurer’s report.  The 5CBA balance as of 6/1/18 was 
$3696.00  
 

Announcements 
 
Tim Huffman presented Adam Revels with his Certified Beekeeper Certificate. 
 
Volunteers needed: 
 
State Fair – 5CBA Booth – Oct 2018 
Volunteers needed. No volunteers at this time. 
 
NCSBA President Rick Coor has reached out to the bee clubs requesting help to fund equipment needed for 
the bee lab, as much of this is not covered by grant monies. 
A motion was made by Steve Hildebrand to donate $500-. Motion was seconded by Lane Kreitlow. Discussion 
was requested, however there was none. Motion carried by show of hands. 

 
Our Club would like to donate items for the GAP swag bags for the summer conference. 
A motion was made by Darryl Gabritsch to spend up to $150-.  Motion was seconded by Ed Paris. Discussion 
was requested, however there was none. Motion carried by show of hands. 
 
Born and Bred Queen Rearing Program 
David Arnold: chairperson 
There has been a great turnout of members participating in the grafting of queens.  
The Born and Bred members meet twice a week - Wed & Sat. The program is winding down. 
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We will need a committee for the Born and Bred Queen Rearing Program for next year. Resources will be 
available – 2 hives are being kept in the club apiary for the Queen Rearing Program. 
 
 
Bayer Bee Care Center Tour 
Jennifer Tredway gave and update on the tour. It is available only on Tuesdays; you must sign up at least 1 
week in advance. It is a very basic bee tour. 
 

Announcements 
Suzy Spencer stated Glen Hackney the lab tech at NCADA will give a mini microscopy workshop on Friday from 
9:30am – 11:30am, at the lab in Cary. Anyone interested please see Suzy. 
 

Program 
Regional State Bee Inspector Adolphus Leonard gave a power point presentation on Diseases of the Hive. 
He also gave us some insight into what the judges are looking for when judging at the State Fair. 
A question and answer period was held. 
 

Door prize drawings were held. 

Adjournment 

Gov thanked those who bought door prizes, thanked everyone for coming, and then adjourned the meeting at 

9:00 PM. Our next meeting is scheduled on Tuesday, July 17, 2018 at 7 PM. 
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